12/31/2020

Lighthouse Baptist Church
1950 N Jebavy Dr
Ludington Mi 49431

Dear Family-in-Christ,

It Could Have Been Much Worse

Lam 3:22 It is of the LORD'S mercies that we are not consumed, because his compassions fail not.

We would never minimize the vexations of soul which 2020 brought us. Daily vexation seems to me to adequately
describe what we experienced on many different fronts: spiritually, politically, emotionally, and physically. Our
hands were shackled from mid-march to year’s end, preventing us from doing what we love to do: reaching
inmates and officers in our prisons and county jails. Our God-given liberties are under assault with a vengeance,
and that is vexing. The 2020 election is under assault, and that is vexing. Fake news is rampant in America, and that
is vexing. Linda and | both came down with Covid-19 the day after Thanksgiving, and that is vexing.

Despite all of the bad news in 2020, we still were personally involved in the salvation of 83 precious souls in 2020,
and that is 83 black eyes to old Smutty-face, the devil, even Lucifer. Beyond that, | would add all of the inmates
and officers who heard the Gospel, and have not, as yet, received eternal life. Breaking fallow ground, planting,
and watering are all victories in the eyes of the Lord. We cannot lose in the soul winning enterprise! And despite all
of the fake news, the Truth is still being heralded, God is still in control of everything, we still have eternal life, and
brothers and sisters in Christ with whom we can worship and fellowship. We have a Bible which cannot be
destroyed or even dented or scratched. And we have both recovered from Covid; for us, it was little more than a
bad cold which lasted for a week or so. | still haven’t recovered taste or smell, and Linda had a nasty sinus problem.
It left both of us with little “get up and go,” but like | said — it could have been much worse. We are much better
now.

And, praise the Lord! We have a three day revival meeting scheduled for January 20-22, 2021, in Sneads, FL, at ACI
West. Please do pray that this meeting will proceed unhindered, and that Jesus will be exalted to His proper
position by the preaching and witnessing.

We love and respect you all very much for caring for us during these difficult times, these times when we are
hindered to conduct prison revival meetings. We look forward to the prisons opening up to us in 2021, when we

can once again bring forth fruit to abound to your account. Have a wonderful New Year!

We remain in Christ's Intensive Care, Received $125.00 for December. Thank you.

Rich and Linda Fulton, Cell: 770.362.4503
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